
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

January 8, 2013 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:35pm by co-chair, Biz Collins.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Julie Sabin            Biz Collins  Jennifer Moore   

Dave Grossman Scott MacBrayer Ben Blom  Keith Dickerson 

  

Also present were Jody Kliska with the City of Grand Junction, Bennett Boeschenstein with the 

Grand Junction City Council, Traci Wieland with the City of Grand Parks and Rec Department, 

Bob Noble, guest and Michele Rohrbach. 

  

Approval of Minutes – Scott/Keith.  Motion passed. 

RFC retreat – April 6
th

 in Palisade.  Social to follow that evening. 

Tonight is Jen’s last night as a member of UTC.  Her energy and her enthusiasm will be missed. 

 

Announcements – Ben to attend the RFC meeting on 1/15 at 5:30pm. 

 

Old Business –  

 

Development Review – Craig was unable to attend.  Will see if he will be able to attend next 

month. 

 

Share the Road Task Force – Still waiting on the bumper stickers.   

 

Walking/Bicycle Summit – Group is meeting on Tuesday’s at 1:30pm from now until Summit.  

St. Mary’s has pledged at the Benefactor level.  Still looking for a few more sponsors.  Will be 

getting the website and registration up and running very soon.  Toured Two Rivers Convention 

Center and determined that the larger room would serve the group better.  Bennett suggested that 

contact the State Trails Coordinator which is different from Great Outdoors Colorado. 

 

Grand Valley Bikes – Applying for Safe Routes to School grant and haven’t heard back yet.  

Have been working on Summit during the winter months.  Did send a letter to the City Council 

regarding the Tabor override.  Bennett said the City Council will be having a retreat next week to 

further discuss the override measure.    

 

Riverfront – nothing to report. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 



New Business – Traci updated on Las Colonias and the work on updating the master plan.  

Lincoln Park the climbable work has been changed to bike racks.  She talked about the City 

working on a State Trails Planning Grant for a master plan for Matchett Park.  This is the first 

time a plan has been developed for this park.  She explained what was being planned for the 

various areas of the park property. 

 

Public Comment – There was no public comment. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 6:20pm. 

 

 


